PARISH COUNCIL NOTES

From the meetings held 16th February and 4th March 2010 in the Village Hall

Village Shop Planning Application

An extra meeting was held on 16th February to assess the planning application S/2010/53 for demolition of existing building and construction of a new shop and post office premises with two flats over and terrace of three starter homes at the rear; off street parking.   About 50 members of the public attended, roughly a dozen speaking in support of the application.   The Parish Council voted to support the application on the grounds of sustainability of the community.

Annual Parish Meeting

Three members of the public attended the Annual Parish Meeting which was held before the PC meeting.   PC representatives on various committees gave reports on the work of the PC during the past year.   It was decided later to delay the production of a written PC annual report until the following year.   This would allow the new clerk to keep records of requests/queries/etc. received and dealt with over the year and it was hoped that there would be a PC logo (see below).

Some discussion took place on the poor state of the roads in Whiteparish.   It was agreed to decide which road should have priority for repair/re-surfacing in Whiteparish at the meeting on 15th April.

The Chairman read out the results of a survey of traffic speeds through the village which had been held between 4th and 11th February 2010.   Of the two sites requested by the PC, Romsey Road falls within the Community Concern classification.  Later it was agreed that Community Speedwatch could not be implemented as only one volunteer had come forward.   It was agreed to write to Wiltshire Council asking what enforcement options are available, particularly about the possibility of installing flashing speed limit signs. 

30 mph wheelie bin stickers – your vote

It was decided not to take up this option as only two expressions of support had been received.


Matters arising from previous meeting

It was agreed to write again to Wiltshire Council about what further work will be taking place to 

prevent flooding at Richmond Farm.   There had been a suggestion of the creation of an overflow pond on adjacent land.

Wiltshire Council have agreed to carry out an assessment of Dean Lane in response to the PC request for a weight limit there.

The Clerk to continue to report potholes needing repair to Wiltshire Council.

New Clerk

After interviews, a new clerk has been appointed from 1st April 2010. She will be taking the minutes at the 15th April meeting.   Contact details will be given in the next notes.   Anita Boakes will continue working until the end of April to hand over. 

Environment

It had been noticed that one of the flower tubs in the village centre was broken.   It was decided to consult the manager at Courtens Garden Centre as to whether he is prepared to continue planting the tubs and whether a new tub is needed.

It was decided to enter the Best Kept Village competition again this year.

It has been suggested that the PC look into the possibility of creating a car park on common land opposite the school.   This may not be possible.   The PC has tried to contact the owner of some of this land but at this time has been unsuccessful.   However, it was agreed that this topic be discussed at the 15th April meeting and ideas sought for a method of contacting the owner, whose address is not known.

Next Meeting

Villagers are welcome to attend the next meeting which is at 7.30 pm on Thursday, 15th April 2010 in the village hall.   Please inform the Clerk or any councillor if you are unable to attend and wish to raise any village matter.

Anita Boakes,
Parish Clerk, 
Tel. 884646
E-mail davidboakes416@btinternet.com

The Gatehouse, The Street, SP5 2SG

DESIGN A LOGO!


It has been suggested that Whiteparish Parish Council should have a logo design for letterheads, notices, etc.   If anyone would like to design one, we would be very grateful.   Any suggestions to Anita Boakes, contact details above.











